Kahler Glen Community Association Board Meeting Minutes

22 June 2013 – 9:03 a.m. 

Kahler Glen Activities Center and by telephone
The meeting was called to order at 8:07 a.m. by Vice President Carol Pierce.

Also present were:  Dave Thorbeck, Kathryn Demeritt, John Greiner, Dave Reynolds, and John Bennett representing the Resort.  Mike Wandell attended by telephone.

There were no guests.

Carol declared that a quorum was present.

It was moved by Nancy Miller and seconded by Dave  R to approve the minutes of the last regular meeting, 25 May  2013, as distributed.  Passed unanimously.
Carol reported receiving the following communications:

1. Questions concerning the Resort from Cameron West, a realtor.  Carol has replied.
2. From Bill Billesbach, regarding removal of trees within snow removal setback or too near the road, also concerning removal of dead trees and limbs.  Carol responded, and query forwarded to John G.
3. From Glenn Week, regarding screening of resort propane tanks and possible screening or change of site for the dumpsters.

4. From Kaye Marks, regarding a summer fund-raising event.  Carol forwarded the invitation to the community.
5. From Dwight Miller, regarding Plan B negotiations between the Resort and the CA, including a suggested format for future communication and a list of questions whose answers he feels will be important to decision-making on the part of the community.  Carol thanked Dwight.
6. From Owen Roberts, regarding community use of recycling v. garbage dumpsters.  Carol acknowledged.
7. From Frank Naisch, regarding potential purchase of a condo.  Carol responded.
8. From Alison Tobey, requesting forwarding to the Resort Board, as previous query has met no response.  Carol gave her John Bennett’s contact information.
Glenn Week, Resort manager, arrived during the communications report.
John G reported on infrastructure:

1. The storm water system is functioning.

a. Will need to install pipe in the ditch on Haight Drive between Casad’s and the AC as it is too flat for water to run off.  Nancy mentioned that there is a similar situation in the ditch on Haight Drive bounding the Almon/McAuslan properties.

b. Glenn mentioned that the infiltration gallery on fairyway 11 has been put into service and should relieve the water flow problem from McAuslan’s lot.  He will recommend that the owner stop his pump for a few days and observe the result.

2. There will be pond work done in the fall, after golf season.
3. Septic systems are functioning; “A” system pumps were replaced in May. Priority for this year will be to locate drain field components. 

Dave Reynolds reported on domestic water:
1. The gravel road to the wellhead has been completed.  This was a reserve account project.

2. We will be going out for bids to install the water system controls to transfer water automatically between the reservoirs.  This is also a reserve account project.
Glenn added that more gravel will be needed on the wellhead road in the spring, and piping to allow water flow across the road.
Telephone connection was interrupted and restored several times during the rest of the meeting.
Kathryn Demeritt reported on weed control:

1. Wind conditions have delayed spraying, but it will be done soon.

2. Ox-eye daisies are in full bloom

3. During a conversation concerning weed control, Mr. Ambrosic complained about dumping near the Pelton Place/Nason Ridge Road intersection, rather than at the community dump site.

a. Glenn recommended that a sign be installed saying ‘no contractor dumping’.  Community members are allowed to dump their yard waste.

      b.  Glenn stated that he will designate an area for community grass clippings.  

            He cautioned about the fire danger from a grass pile.  Kathryn will help 

            develop the signage.  Glenn agreed that the signage is the financial   



  responsibility of the Resort.
Nancy reported that the garbage/recycle bins are of the size ordered, in place, and that a pickup schedule has been established.  She will observe use to see if a size change should be recommended.  Concern was expressed concerning the weight of the recycle lids and the height of the recycle bin for the condo community.
In the absence of a treasurer, Dave Reynolds reported on the financials:  discrepancies are small and not remarkable.  Discussion followed re review of work orders and invoices.  It was agreed that one person should do that;  John G will do it.  

Glenn had a question regarding ‘winter damages’;  he has inspected the course, found insignificant damage, and said there would be no damage charge this year.

John G raised a question regarding tree removal and replacement policy.  Concerns are: 1)  interaction with utilities, 2) stump removal, and 3) rate of tree loss.  He recommended that an arborist help us formulate a policy.  Carol mentioned that this winter’s tree damage was a priority to remove hazards.  Mike Wandell pointed out that the Architecture Committee has jurisdiction over landscaping plans. Kathryn Demeritt volunteered to do a drive-around and report back to the board concerning debris that might constitute a fire hazard. Glenn described needed tree setbacks from road.  Glenn also spoke about wooded lots as mosquito harboring areas.
Carol reported that, regarding the concern over tree removal without owner’s permission, she reassured Bill Billesbach that there was no such intent.  Our intention is to work with the property owners.  

Glenn reported a plan to reassume tree removal in road edges, ditches, and over utility and septic systems in the fall, as the budget permits.  He asked the CA to inform the community of the Resort’s intentions.  Carol will include an announcement to the community and refer residents to Glenn if they have questions.  Mike mentioned that the tree removal policy must avoid the appearance of arbitrariness.
Carol summarized that a message will be sent to the community and people will be invited to appeal to the board if they are concerned about the removal of a particular tree.  Mike mentioned that the Architecture Committee should have responsibility, since they had seen and approved the original plans for landscaping.  John G assured the board that no plans were accepted that had trees within the 15’ buffer at the edge of the road.

Discussion of screening of propane tanks and location of dumpsters was postponed.

Old Business:

Carol reported on her, Nancy’s, and John G’s meeting with Glenn re common area designation.  Carol reviewed the subcommittee’s recommendation to the board:

Following are agreed to be common areas:
· Hole 1 to the right of the OB markers in the area beyond the driving range pond
· Pickleball court
· Play area
· Tennis courts and surrounding area
· Area around Haight Memorial
· Water tower area
· Area around “transfer station” behind the restroom (near water tower)
· Grassy area below Natapoc (between the woodsy area and the 18th green) Note: woods are part of Natapoc property per Dave T.
Additionally, 

· Practice Hole from behind Gray’s house to green—We recommend share responsibility (50/50) between the Resort and the KGCA for this area.

· Small areas near utility boxes above #10 tee and near the intersection of Miracle Mile and Pelton Place both are next to the road and covered by the service agreement.

John G moved to accept the report as submitted.  Seconded by Dave Reynolds.  Discussion followed concerning maintenance times.  John G reported that Glenn agreed to time maintenance separately one time, and to apply those times to subsequent charges.

Dave expressed the need to review the charges before final agreement.  Approval was unanimous.
Carol P reported that Jim F has been getting the monthly reports on hours.  Carol asked Brad to send to everyone so we could see the reportage, then decide who needs to get them.  No report has been received in the last 3 or 4 weeks.  John G will ask Brad about this.

New Business:

Carol announced Jim Farmer’s resignation.  The Board needs to 1) elect a new treasurer, 2) select someone to hold Jim’s seat until the next annual meeting, which will be in Spring 2014.  Discussion followed, referring to the recent election and quoting the procedural requirements in the covenants for filling such a vacancy.

Mike Wandell moved that the community be informed of Jim Farmer’s resignation, and volunteers to fulfill his term until the annual meeting be solicited.  Dave Thorbeck seconded.  Discussion followed.  Dave Reynolds volunteered to act as treasurer on an interim basis until the vacancy has been filled or until a treasurer has been selected.  It was agreed that a single person should approve the work orders and receive the invoices.  
Motion was approved in a 5-2 vote, Greiner and Bennett voting in the negative.
Dave R inquired about treasurer’s materials from Jim Farmer. Dave R will follow up.  
Kaye Marks requested a donation to help cover costs of the summer fund-raiser.  The recipient for the funds raised is the state park.  Dave R moved to donate $300 to support the fundraiser; Nancy seconded.   Passed unanimously.

Dave Reynolds is concerned about our archival storage, and would like to convert our record keeping to to digital format.  He suggested that this be our last year of paper recordkeeping, and that the officers be provided with flash drives to keep their records.  An officer could have one flash drive; a second, backup flash drive could be loaned to a member for examination if requested.  E-mails, properly formatted and stored, can also act as official records, for example, as work orders and invoices.  

Dave R moved to obtain sufficient flash drives for financial and secretarial recordkeeping, and one for each area of infrastructure recordkeeping, to a maximum of $120.  John G seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.
Public Forum:

Glenn Week, present as a representative for resident JoAnne Lowry, had no comment.

Glenn explained his plan to use monuments to locate septic fields and valves.  John B remarked that all information should be documented, and that original maps should be come as-built maps.

John Greiner and Glenn Week left the meeting.

Progress Report on Plan B was made to the Board.  Mike and Carol agreed that this report was not in executive session.
Mike reported that he thinks that the most important thing is the opportunity for the community to buy certain assets and control its infrastructure.   Community must decide what it can/will/could (‘could’ as in get financing for) pay.  This subcommittee is the ‘blue ribbon’ committee.  The second subcommittee needs to decide what is needed to operate the community and resort; this is the ‘ops’ subcommittee.  

Carol P reported that the ‘ops’ committee has met; Mike reported that the ‘blue ribbon’ committee will meet in the near future.  Both committees are proceeding on the general plan that the community will make an offer on certain of the Resort’s property, equipment, and services, and that a purchase would be followed by a leaseback by the Resort to run the golf course.

Both the Resort and the CA will be seeking appraisals of the property as part of their gathered data.  

Several people expressed concern that the business should proceed as speedily as possible.

The next meeting of the board will be on 13 July 2013 at 9 a.m. at the Kahler Glen conference center.
The meeting adjourned at 11 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Nancy M. Miller

Secretary, KGCA Board
